

## 7. Final 4

### I. Read the following passage and decide if it is T or F.

Many people still believe that natural resources will never be used up. Actually, the world's energy resources are limited. Nobody knows exactly how much fuel is left. However, we also should use them economically and try to find out alternative sources of power. According to Professor Marvin Burnham of the New England Institute of Technology, we have to start conserving coal, oil and gas before it is too late; and nuclear power is the only alternative.

However, many people do not approve of using nuclear power because it's very dangerous. What would happen if there was a serious nuclear accident? Radioactivity causes cancer and may badly affect the future generations.

The most effective thing is that we should use natural resources as economical as possible.

| Statements                                                                                                  | T/ F   |
|-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|--------|
| 1. Natural resources will run out.                                                                          | 1..... |
| 2. The world's energy resources are unlimited.                                                              | 2..... |
| 3. We know exactly how much fuel is left.                                                                   | 3..... |
| 4. We should use fuel economically.                                                                         | 4..... |
| 5. According to Professor Marvin Burnham, nuclear power will be used as a substitute for natural resources. | 5..... |
| 6. Many people disagree to use nuclear power as an alternative energy.                                      | 6..... |
| 7. Radioactivity from nuclear power causes cancer and may have bad effect on the future generations.        | 7..... |
| 8. Natural resources should be used as economical as possible.                                              | 8..... |

### II. Read the text carefully, and then answer the question below.

Mumbai, which is located in the western coast of India, is the capital of Maharashtra state. It is home to Bollywood, the centre of Hindu movie industry, and the film "Slumdog Millionaire" was based there. Poor people have to live in slums. In the slum, people have to live with many problems. People have to go to the toilets in the streets and there are open sewers. Children play among sewage wastes and doctors deal with 4,000 cases of death a day because of lack of hygiene.

Next to the open sewers are water pipes which can crack and take in sewage. Dharavi slum is based around this area. There are toxic wastes in the slum including hugely dangerous heavy metals. Dharavi is made of 12 different neighbourhoods and there are no maps or road signs. The further you walk into Dharavi from the edge, the more crowded area becomes. People live in very small slums, often with many members of their extended families.

1. Where are the toilets in the slum?

---

2. Where is Mumbai?

---

---

3. Is Mumbai famous for the film industry? Why or why not?

---

---

4. How many neighbourhoods are there in Dharavi?

---

---

5. What happens to water pipes in Dharavi?

---

**III. Read the text and choose the best answers.**

Easter is an important Christian festival and holiday. It is (1)\_\_\_\_\_ to celebrate the resurrection of Jesus Christ. Easter is not a fixed holiday. Its (2)\_\_\_\_\_ varies between 22nd March and 25th April. People celebrate Easter (3)\_\_\_\_\_ the world. In the UK, Easter is a public holiday. People (4)\_\_\_\_\_ Easter chocolate eggs to their friends and family. There are also egg hunts for kids. In the US, Easter is a (5)\_\_\_\_\_ holiday. People can go to church and have a special family meal. They also (6)\_\_\_\_\_ egg-hunts and give gifts of coloured eggs. In Russia, Easter is one of the (7)\_\_\_\_\_ important holidays. People celebrate it (8)\_\_\_\_\_ an Easter breakfast or meal. They also create very beautiful Easter eggs.

- |              |         |          |            |
|--------------|---------|----------|------------|
| 1.A.made     | B.held  | C.given  | D.opened   |
| 2.A.day      | B.date  | C.event  | D.month    |
| 3.A.through  | B.in    | C.all    | D.around   |
| 4.A.eat      | B.have  | C.give   | D.receive  |
| 5.A.nation   | B.local | C.native | D.national |
| 6.A.organise | B.play  | C.do     | D.try      |
| 7.A.more     | B.best  | C.most   | D.better   |
| 8.A.with     | B.by    | C.for    | D.in       |

**IV. Read the text and choose the best answers.**

**SAFETY TIPS FOR BUS PASSENGERS**

Always maintain a queue while waiting (1)\_\_\_\_\_ a bus. Never stand on queue on the middle of the road.

At the time of boarding a bus do not try to run or chase the bus. Once you are inside the bus, (2)\_\_\_\_\_ a seat and hold firmly on the handrail if you are standing.

Never try to (3)\_\_\_\_\_ an overcrowded bus.

Avoid (4)\_\_\_\_\_ inside of a bus because your high-pitch noise may distract the attention of the driver and it could lead to a major (5)\_\_\_\_\_ accident.

- |            |            |            |          |
|------------|------------|------------|----------|
| 1.A.for    | B.to       | C.on       | D.in     |
| 2.A.hold   | B.sit      | C.take     | D.find   |
| 3.A.choose | B.go       | C.wait     | D.board  |
| 4.A.shout  | B.shouting | C.to shout | D.shouts |
| 5.A.road   | B.way      | C.path     | D.street |

**V. Read the following text carefully and choose the correct answer A, B, C or D for each of the gap.**

Ewan McGregor was (1)\_\_\_\_\_ in Scotland in 1971. He decided to be an (2)\_\_\_\_\_ when he was only nine and he (3)\_\_\_\_\_ his first film in 1992. So far in his career he has appeared (4)\_\_\_\_\_ a lot of different types of films, including comedies, musical, dramas and the Star Wars movies. In his career Ewan has worked with like actresses Cameron Diaz and Nicole Kidman, and his films have won lots of awards. He loves acting and when he finished (5)\_\_\_\_\_ the musical, Moulin Rouge, he said, "I have never been happier to do anything in my life".

- |               |            |            |            |
|---------------|------------|------------|------------|
| 1. A. bear    | B. born    | C. bearing | D. to bear |
| 2. A. acting  | B. actress | C. actor   | D. action  |
| 3. A. made    | B. played  | C. worked  | D. starred |
| 4. A. at      | B. on      | C. with    | D. in      |
| 5. A. to film | B. filmed  | C. film    | D. filming |

**VI. Read the passage below and answer the questions:**

We can develop alternative sources of energy, and unless we try we'll never succeed. Instead of burning fossil fuels we should be concentrating on more economic uses of electricity, because electricity can be produced from any sources of energy.

If we didn't waste so much energy, our resources would last longer. We can save more energy by conservation than we can produce for the same money. Unless we do research on solar energy, wind power, tidal power, hydroelectric plants... our fossil fuels will run out and we'll all freeze or starve to death.

Many countries are spending much more time and money on research because the energy from the sun, the waves and the winds last forever. We really won't survive unless we start working on cleaner and safer sources of energy.

1.. Can electricity be produced from any sources of energy?

↳ .....

2.. What would happen if we didn't waste so much energy?

↳ .....

3.. Why are many countries spending much more time and money doing research on energy from the sun, the waves and the wind?

✎ .....

4. What will happen unless we start working on cleaner and safer sources of energy?

✎ .....

**VII. Read the text and answer the questions.**

### **URBAN TRANSPORT PODS**

The people living in Milton Keynes, a town about 70 kilometres northwest of London, have been introduced to a new transport experience when they use “pods” to travel on certain routes.

The pods are a kind of driverless cars which travel at 19kph and are able to transport two people and their luggage. There is a touchscreen in windshield of the pods where passengers select their terminal. During the trip they can also read the news, check emails or play video games on the screen. Powered by electric motors, the pods have ultrasonic sensors and a GPS system that help themselves know where they are going and how to avoid obstacles along the way. People can use a smartphone app to hail a pod in the street.

Do you think this way of transport will appear in cities in Viet Nam soon?

1.Where is the project introduced?

.....

2.What can passengers do with the touchscreen?

.....

3. Are pods a type of robot cars?

.....

4.What enables pods to know where they are going and how to avoid obstacles?

.....

5. Are pods eco- friendly?

.....